
Foothills Music Teachers Association    Monthly Meeting     May19, 2021 
 
Carrie Christensen, President, opened the meeting at 10:32 am at St. Philip Lutheran Church and via 
Zoom with 17 members present.   (12 in-person, 5 on Zoom) 
 
Minutes of the April meeting were approved and will be posted on website. 
 
Treasurer’s report:  Checking Balance - $3152.75;  Savings Balance - $12,551.19. 
 
VP Programs, Davina Perret reported May Musicale was performed this morning at 9:30am before the 
meeting and that the location for next fall’s meetings will be determined this summer. 
 
Membership:  Robin Braun reported thirty-three members have renewed for next year to date. 
 
Achievement Day:  note the earlier date of October 23. 
 
Community Outreach:  Lorian Bartle announced this will be held August 27, 2022.  Location TBD. 
 
Holiday Benefit Recitals:  Carrie Christensen and Kari Stjernholm are co-chairs.  Location and date to be 
determined. 
 
Hospitality:  Kathy Hammer is filling this position for now.  Need volunteer for next year. 
 
Newsletter:  Deadline is the first of the month by noon to Davina. 
 
Scholarships:  Laurie Brown announced that Naomi Burnett received a new scholarship, and we have five 
students who are recurring scholarships that are issued after the first semester transcripts are received. 
 
Sonatina Festival:  Next year’s festival is March 12, 2022 at CCU. 
 
Website:  Lorian said July 12 is the deadline to post updates for next school year. 
 
Winterfest:  January date and venue to be determined. 
 
New Business: 
 
Carrie Christensen, President, thanked those who served as officers and event chairs this past year.  
Carrie was thanked for serving as President the past two years. 
Officers for 2021-2022 were installed by April Larsen as follows: 
President – Davina Perret 
VP Programs – Alyssa Elzinga 
VP Membership – Robin Braun 
Secretary – Julianne Hardinger 
Treasurer – Elinore Quander, NCTM 
 
Announcements: 
 
CSMTA State Conference will be virtual on June 3-5, 2021.  Event is free to CSMTA members, but will 

accept donations. The FMTA Board will meet on July 21 at 9:30am at Davina’s home. 
The next regular meeting is August 18 and will be an in-person event.  Location TBD. 
 
Meeting adjourned, 11:13 am 
Julianne Hardinger, Secretary 


